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 Contains December 2019 Minutes                                                   January, 2020 
 

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS SHALL ENTER OR 
EXIT THE CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN ROAD EN-

TRANCE. MEMBERS MUST ENTER AND EXIT 
FROM MT.PLEASANT ROAD. 

 
BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS 

AND WOODTURNERS 
December 7, 2019 

 
    Anyone wishing to submit pictures for the 

newsletter please send them to the editor within 
two days of the meeting 

 

 

*****Note***** 
 

Buckeye Woodturners Meeting 

Camp Y-Noah 

December 7, 2019 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mark Stransky 

 

    President Tom Nellis welcomed all to the Decem-
ber 7, 2019 meeting of the Buckeye Woodworkers 
and Woodturners. The meeting was held at Camp Y-
Noah in Clinton, Ohio. There were 4 guests in attend-
ance. Today’s demonstration will have four club 
members simultaneously demonstrating making 
Christmas ornaments and pens. 
 
Tom began by announcing that Brent Wells, George 
Barlow, Mark Stransky and Dirk Falther are the club 
officers for next year. 
 
Tom asked for suggestions on what to do with the 
treadle lathe that was made by club members as a 
collaborative project. The lathe is currently stored in a 
member’s shop. Several suggestions were made in-
cluding donating it to John C. Campbell Folk School, 
Sauder Village and having a raffle as a fund raiser. 
The Folk School and Sauder Village will be contacted 
to determine if there is any interest. It was also noted 
that the two spinning wheels that were also made as 
a club commemorative project are available. 

 
Tom let all know that the booth at the Hartville Hard-
ware tool sale was busy through both days of the sale. 
He also passed on that the club discount at Hartville 
Tool and the hardware store is still being reviewed. 
 
Tom announced that the mentor program is being re-
started. Jack Boggio will be recruiting members to par-
ticipate. If you are interested in being a mentor, con-
tact Jack. All mentors will be listed on the club web 
site and will show area of expertise and contact infor-
mation. 
 
There will be a silent auction fund raising event during 
today’s meeting. There are several unique pieces to 
bid on. Winning bids will be announced before the 
meeting ends. 
 
Tom concluded his opening remarks by asking for 
demonstration suggestions for the coming year. If any 
club member is willing to do a demonstration should 
that person should also contact Tom. At present, Tom 
is working on getting one professional on schedule for 
late summer, January and February are tentatively 
scheduled, the June picnic and July auction are on the 
club calendar. Several other suggestions were made 
for additional demonstrations.  
 
Mark Stransky announced that those who made pens 
for the Pens For Troops event should turn in their 
pens today. This was a very successful program this 
year as club members volunteered to make 200 pens. 
Participants shown below are Gayle Seymour, Richard 
Rohr, Jeff Haynam, Norm Armentrout, Walt Eversole, 
Brent Wells, Dave Wells, Mark Stransky, Dave Bro-
beck, Paul Crouse, Bill Gougler, Ben Fix, Dale DeHoff 
and Keith Bellamy. Tom Nellis, Darrell Dube and Da-
vid Goldman are not pictured. Thanks to all for this 
worthy effort. 
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Bill Stone let all members present know that he still 
had a few pieces of engineered lumber cut offs avail-
able to anyone who wanted them. Bill said that he 
will have more available in the spring. 
 
One member announced that there was a sycamore 
tree that was going to be trimmed up and that wood 
will be available to anyone who wanted.  
 
The winner of the Show and Tell drawing was Marty 
Chapman who showed two large hollow form vases. 
The name tag winner was Dave Brobeck. 
 

After the business meeting concluded and the 
monthly raffle was complete, Jack Boggio, Bill Goug-
ler and Richard Rohr 

demonstrated mak-
ing Christmas orna-
ments and Brent 
Wells demonstrated 
pen making. 
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***Here is a link to an article by David Reed Smith on 
Eccentric Christmas Trees for those interested in 
more ornament ideas: 

 
 

http://www.davidreedsmith.com/Articles/EccentricTrees/EccentricTrees.htm/sbck01/users$/KeithB/My%20Documents/Access%20Connections
http://www.davidreedsmith.com/Articles/EccentricTrees/EccentricTrees.htm
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 President 
Brent Wells 
330-606-6724 
thegrumpywoodchuck@ 
gmail.com  

 Vice President 
George Barlow 
330-277-6055 
renebarlow22@gmail.com 

 Secretary 
Mark Stransky 
330-688-1690 
mastran@neo.rr.com 

 Treasurer  
Dirk Falther 
330-310-4570 
dfalther3@att.net 

 Librarian  
Bob Hasenyager 
330-334-8314 
bobhasenyager@gmail.com 

 Newsletter Editor 
Keith Bellamy 
330-221-2845 
akbellamy@gmail.com 

 Membership Admin. 
Phil Brower  
330-688-7244 
fbtoad@aol.com  

  

Calendar of Events           
PLEASE NOTE 

   BWWT MEETINGS ARE HELD ON 
THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH 

MONTH BEGINNING AT 9:00AM 
 
 
 
 

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS 
SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE 
CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN 
ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS 
MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM 
MT.PLEASANT ROAD. 
 
 
 

BWWT Library Online Guide brought to 
you by the BWWT Club Librarians, Dirk 
Falther and Bob Hasenyager.  
The online guide lists the books and videos that 
are available in our club library along with de-
scriptions on the subject matter and other useful 
information. Follow the link below to check it out. 
 

http://uh.cx/uVS1S 
 

 
 

BWWT OFFICERS           
FOR 2020 
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